
 

 

 

 

 
 

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION  
 

OF THE  
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS  
 

FOR 
 

Non-exclusive On-Airport Rental Car Service Concessions 
 

Published May 23, 2023 
 

Date RFP Published: Monday, May 8, 2023 
 
 
To all interested parties: 
 
Pursuant to Section 4.01 Airport Reservation of Rights (page 14 of the RFP and included below for 
reference), Bishop International Airport Authority (herein, BIAA) is issuing this Notice of Cancellation for 
the Request for Proposals for non-exclusive on-airport rental car service concessions as said cancellation 
is in the best interest of BIAA.  All parties that attended the mandatory pre-proposal meeting and 
submitted written inquires to the BIAA RFP Point of Contact will receive email notice of this cancellation. 
Any proposal(s) submitted will be rejected by the Authority and returned to the proposer(s). 
 
 
4.01 AIRPORT RESERVATION OF RIGHTS 
 

The Airport reserves the right to: reject any and all submissions to this RFP; extend the date for submittal 
of responses; request additional information and data from any or all Proposers; supplement, amend, or 
otherwise modify the RFP through addenda issued; cancel this RFP with or without substitution of another 
RFP; to reissue this RFP; make reviews and investigations as it considers necessary and appropriate for 
evaluation; to not select any Proposer; initiate additional procurement action for any services included in 
this initial procurement; and to deem a Proposal as non-responsive if the Airport obtains information from 
any reference check that reveals concerns about the Proposer’s past performance or their ability to 
successfully perform. 
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